Dr. G.L. Taylor, Department of Pathology, University of Cambridge.

My dear Taylor.

During Easter I have heard definitely that the Rockefeller Trustees have approved a grant to the Galton Laboratory for the serological work, the scheme of which I discussed with you when you visited the laboratory.

I understand that your name was incorporated in the scheme in the form in which it has been a proved. Consequently it only remains for you to signify your acceptance of the terms of the appointment, and for us to get busy with the alterations necessary and the purchase of the equipment you will need.

I have not yet heard from what date funds will actually be available, but I imagine if you get the details settled during the summer, we shall have no difficulty in having nearly everything done before the 1st October.

You will remember that the scheme permits of the employment of one routine assistant from the start, and provides for a second, later, as the work advances; it will therefore be as well for you to commence enquiries so as to obtain the help of as good a girl as possible.